
Warner Mountain Gun Club 
February 2, 2023 
Meeting Minutes 

 
 
1800 – President Brad Winters opened the meeting. 
 
Twelve individuals were present: Secretary has the sign in list, if needed. 
 
Kellie Carlsen read the December 2022 and January 2023 minutes.  
 
John made a motion to accept the December minutes as read with Ed seconding the 
motion. All approved. 
 
Tanya made a motion to accept the January minutes as read with Jeff seconding the 
motion. All approved. 
 
Jeff presented the treasurer’s report: $12,038.33 is in the General Fund and $74,404.27 
is in the Norm May account. 
 
The Civilian Marksmanship Program membership and insurance is $2,226.00. 
 
Richard Willbur is working on updating the gun club website. 
 
Tanya made a motion to accept the treasurers report as presented with John seconding 
the motion. All approved. 
 
We currently have 67 members. 
 
 
Old Business: 
 

1. Ed Henry, Dave McCarty and Tom Zarosinski did more research on a clay 

pigeon thrower. After some discussion, the item was tabled. Tom will review the 

information gathered and will give a recommendation at the next meeting.  

2. Ed presented the amended by-laws for a Lifetime Membership. Jeff made a 

motion to approve the amendment as written. Ed seconded the motion. All 

approved. 

3. The draft Summer-Fall 2022 newsletter was reviewed. Some minor changes and 

additions were identified. Kellie will finalize and get to Richard W. for distribution to 

club members.  

4. A spring center fire shoot is scheduled for May 13th. Jeff, Delbert, and John will be 

the coordinators. Ed will be the safety range officer.  



New Business: 

1. Jeff Hedlund’s office donated $50 to cover the clubs Corporate Tax. 

 

2. A spring workday is scheduled for April 8.  

 

3. On April 22nd the range will be closed for a Hunter Education class.  

 

4. The range will be closed for the motorcycle group June 16 – 18. They plan to 

pull stumps on the south side for additional parking and to put in another gate. 

 

5. Moving forward the monthly club meetings will be at the bowling alley.  

 

6. Jeff worked with Bureau of Land Management Ranger Blake Dornbush on a 

membership and payment in order for Ranger Dornbush to conduct firearms 

instruction at the range.  

 

7. Dave McCarty will be using the range on Wednesday afternoons, thru the 

spring, for Trap Club practice. John will work with Dave on finding a location at 

the range to store the trap thrower.  

Good of the order: 

1. There’s a gun show at the Fairgrounds in Lakeview on April 15 and 16. 

 

2. David Hoskin has a new WMGC hat; #18. Congratulations. 

 
Brad adjourned the meeting at 1901. 
 
Minutes submitted by Kellie Carlsen - Secretary 


